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INTRODUCTION: 
The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) recently introduced two new Medicare Severity-Diagnosis 
Related Groups (MS-DRG) to bundle reimbursement rates for total hip arthroplasty (THA) secondary to hip fractures. This 
study aimed to assess whether the new payment model adequately mitigates the potential financial risks associated with 
this highly comorbid patient population. 
METHODS: The National Surgical Quality Improvement Program (NSQIP) was queried for all primary THAs performed 
between 2011 and 2018. Two groups were compared: elective THAs secondary to osteoarthritis (control) vs. non-elective 
THAs due to hip fractures. Multivariate logistic regression analyses were used to calculate cumulative risk for each group 
to develop a 30-day adverse event as well as associated length of stay (LOS) and discharge destination. The estimated 
costs associated with each study outcome were then calculated and compared to the control group. 
RESULTS: Patients who underwent THA for fracture had significantly greater LOS (4.5 vs. 2.0 days), non-home discharge 
(OR 3.41, 95% CI 2.44–4.76), and 30-day medical complications (OR 2.94, 95% CI 1.65–5.21). Using conservative 
estimates, the average costs for THA secondary to hip fractures were at least $29,524 more than elective THA. The new 
bundled reimbursement rates provide only up to $13,728 increased reimbursement for THA secondary to fracture. This 
results in a potential underpayment of $15,796 under the new DRGs. 
DISCUSSION AND CONCLUSION: Though a step in the right direction, the new reimbursement rates for THA secondary 
to hip fractures fail to account for the potential financial risks associated with this highly comorbid patient population.

 

 

 

 


